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and horses much better than the English had done
before; and another thing was, to improve the
gardens and fields with many kinds of vegetables
for eating, and with new sorts of grass for the
cattle. In return for what he learned in Spain he
sent some good sheep from England to that country,
because the sheep they had before were small, and
had not such fine wool as our sheep; but since the
English sheep went to feed among the Spanish hills
their wool has been the best in the world.

When King Edward came home to England, he
determined to do everything he could to make the
people happy: he knew they could not be happy if
the laws were not obeyed; so that no wicked person
should escape without punishment, and that all good
people might live quietly, and do what they liked best.

I told you before that wise Simon de Montfort,
who was killed in Henry the Third's reign, had got
the king and parliament to make a law to prevent
the kings of England from taking money from the
people without the consent of the parliament. This
law King Edward improved very much, and he im-
proved the parliament too.

Edward, who was very wise, thought that, as
there were a great many more towns than there
used to be in the olden times, and a great many
more people in all the towns, it would be a good
thing if some of the best men belonging to the
largest towns came to the parliament. The largest
towns in England were then called burghs, and the
richest men who lived in them were called bur-
gesses, and King Edward settled that one or two
burgesses out of almost every burgh should come
along with the great noblemen, and the bishops,
and the gentlemen to the parliament. I told you
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